
 

Upcoming Dates! 

Vashon Presbyterian Church 

September 2019 Newsletter  

 

First Friday Ice Cream 
September 6th 

 

Motorcycle Sunday 
September 8th  

 

Bike Recycle Event 
September 14th  

 

Hospital District 
Speaker  

September 15th  
 

VPC Book Club   
September 27th  

 

Mental Health Forum 
September 28th  

 

Combined Service  
With VUMC 
September 29 

 
Gratitude Supper 

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 1 9  

Vashon Island, Washington 98070 
To Worship God in all we do, Centered in Jesus Christ, 

Moved by the Holy Spirit 

Session Finalizes Mission Statement and Narrative 
 
After much thought and sifting through congregational conversations 
and surveys the session has arrived at the wording of our mission 
statement and narrative that will serve to provide the vision for the new 
pastor search and the future of VPC here on Vashon. The session has 
spent many prayerful hours in the process.  The results are printed 
below. Please contact any member of session if you have questions or 
comments. 
 

Mission Statement: 
 
Vashon Presbyterian Church’s calling extends Christ’s love and 
acceptance to all, wherever they might be on their life’s journey, offers 
sacred sanctuary for all people yearning to draw close to God, and joins 
with people from all walks of life to work for justice and peace. 
 

Narrative: 
Vashon Presbyterian Church seeks to experience God’s extraordinary 

Listening to God, embracing all, living in joy 

The Annual Vashon Vintage Motorcycle Ride 
 

Motorcycle Sunday is scheduled for Sunday, September 
10th. Hundreds of motorcycles of all kinds line the 
streets of Vashon as we arrive for Sunday worship. VPC 
has a history of welcoming all to stop by, have a cup of 
coffee, enjoy a tasty homemade treat as well as use our 
facility to get warm and freshen up. Our hospitality table 
opens at 8:30 AM. Stop by before you go in for the 
Service and help greet our off-island guests. You never 
know how God may use you this day! (more in 
Outreach and Invitation News p 5) 

For a week in August, Bethel Church hosted an all 
island Vacation Bible School.  More than 80 kids 
from all over Vashon gathered together to have fun, 
to make new friends, be in community with one 
another and learn that God loves each and every one 

of them.  Weston and Garrett Dorr 
attended from VPC and we 
interviewed them in the church 
office to hear about their experience. 
What all did you guys learn about in 
VBS? 
Weston:  We made new friends and 
learned that God strengthens us, God 
loves us, God knows us and God 
hears us. 
Garrett:  We learned the song “God 
is with me wherever I go.” (Note: 

Greet 
and Meets 

 
It has been a good summer for getting to know one  another. Thanks to 
the following hosts for opening their homes so that these small groups 
can meet: Brownie Carver, Susan and Larry Commeree, Elizabeth 
Loveness, Kathy Olsen, Nancy and Ben Tucker, Nancy and Jan van 
Roessel, and Myrtle Walls.  The gatherings were well attended and the 
consensus was that they were fun and allowed us ton get to know one 
another a little better. 

The New Carpet Is Installed 
 

When you arrive for worship Sunday September 2nd , you’ll find a new 
look to the sanctuary.  The new capret is installed and the pews were 
put back in their places. There will be a rededication service Sunday, 
September 23. There were a few delays so the sanctuary just got put  

We needed lots of helpers to put the pews back in the sanctuary 

Outreach: Everyone’s Call  
 
The most simple and efficient outreach in our church is to ask 
our friends or others we meet to come visit our church service or 
activities.  To provide an opportunity for these personal 
invitations or a less personal but effective bridge to getting to 
know about our church, the Outreach Team, lead by Elder Barb 
Huff, plans fun and interesting events throughout the year. In 
the month of September the outreach activities are:   
 
First Friday     Join us Friday, September 6th for homemade ice 
cream and marshmallows by the fire pit in the front yard. Greet your 
neighbors and enjoy the fellowship of our church family.  
 
Motorcycle Sunday     Sunday, September 8 is "Motorcycle 
Sunday" when hundreds of Vintage Motorcycle Enthusiasts come to 
Vashon. The outreach committee is organizing a refreshment table 
again, to be set up outside in front of the church. Please plan to 
donate cookies etc. - homemade or purchased.  Plan to help out in 
whatever way possible for this outreach 
 
BIKE DRIVE for the community September 14th 9AM - 1PM at 
the church. We are working with Bike Works of Seattle to recycle 
bikes (bikeworks.org). They refurbish bikes for use in their 
programs or give away bikes, or up cycle parts, both locally and 
internationally. Bike Works accepts all bikes, bike parts and bike 
accessories, but they are especially in need of bikes in good 
condition. This is a great project for outreach - helping the 
community, recycling - a win for all.  

Barb Huff, Invitation and Outreach Elder 
  

 Join  Us on First Fridayoin us Friday, September 6th 
for homemade ice cream and marshmallows by the 
fire pit in the front yard. Greet you neighbors and 
 Motorcycle Sunday     Sunday, September 8 is 
"Motorcycle Sunday", when hundreds of Vintage 
Motorcycle Enthusiasts come to Vashon. The 
hospitality committee is organizing a refreshment 
table again, to be set up outside in front of the church. 
Please plan to donate cookies etc., homemade or 
purchased. This coming Sunday we will have a sign-
up sheet for volunteers to help set up by 8 am, and 
then to attend the table, and clean up at the finish. 
Please plan to help out in whatever way possible for 
this outreach effort. 
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Thoughts from Leigh…. 
 
Dear Ones of Vashon, 
 

“I smell chili and cornbread.  Must mean football.”  Those are words that my family have all 
said on Saturdays for most of their lives.  In our house, Saturdays in the fall mean homemade 
chili on the stove, cornbread in the oven and football on the television.  The combination of 
these things also says home to them, and means mom is home.   
 

Ritual is an important part of how we do life together as human beings.  Individuals have 
rituals, families have rituals, churches and many other organizations all make meaning together 
through ritual.  A good friend of mine shared that he always sweeps the porch when he first gets 
to what was once his parents’ home.  In this way, he is not only caring for this home but 
honoring something that has been passed to him in his family, something entrusted to him to be 
a steward. 
 

I’ve been thinking about the rituals of church, ones that are common from church to church and 
ones that are part of individual congregations.  I’ve been here just long enough to see them at 
work in the life of this church too.  Jacq ringing the bell on Sunday mornings, a faithful group 
of ladies gathering for breakfast each week, volunteers who faithfully get the mail and answer 
the phone, the all church yard sale, and many other things.   
 

We engage in ritual each Sunday as part of our worship, we gather and prayer and sing, we 
drink coffee and catch up, we exchange conversation that is unique to us while paying attention 
to who might be new.  We honor ritual but we aren’t confined by it, there is always room for 
new ideas and new people.   
 

Rituals, at their best, tether us to one another and to those that have gone before us.  Just like 
my friend who sweeps his porch, they bring a sense of oneness with those we hold dear.  
Rituals, at their worst, become exclusive.  Holding up our rituals and asking, “Does this give us 
life?” is an important question for all people, churches included.   
 

I see life giving ritual taking place in our congregation.  I cherish the ways in which you make 
meaning of this life we share together, this family we create with one another.  And I am 
grateful for how beautifully you make space for others who join us.   
 

The greatest ritual we observe as a church is to love.  We are tethered to Jesus when we love 
like he taught us to love.  People who know my family closely know that on Saturdays in the 
fall, we have chili, for us and anyone who stops by.  And in the same way, let the people in our 
community know that we are a church who loves and we always have more than enough for 
anyone who stops by. 
 

Grace for your journey, 
 

Leigh 
 

 
Dear Ones of VPC, 
 
For the last week or so the church has been filled with the noise of teachers preparing rooms for both 
Carpe Diem and Creative Preschool.  I’m so excited to see the kids and hear their joyful noise coming and 
going in our hallways.  They remind me each day that there is so much going on in this building.   
 
One of my favorite books that I read to my children when they were little was called Ignacio’s Chair by 
Gloria Evangelista.  It is the story of a man who once carved a chair, a long time ago.  The man had since 
died but the chair continued through time, seeing lots of things and with many people sitting on it and 
having it as part of their lives.  I love that story and it reminds me of the life of this building that is VPC, 
built long ago, with so many people coming and going and allowing their stories to be told within its walls.  
From Carpe Diem and Creative to our 12-step groups, the Chorale, the Opera, IFCH dinners and so much 
more, including our own congregation, this building continues to see and support vibrant life! 
 
As we move into the fall we will continue to see more moments where life is blossoming and stories are 
being shared in this place.  On September 28th, we will host our Fall Mental Health Forum.  It’s a time 
where more stories will be told, more hearts will find safe space.  I would encourage you to come and 
share in the experience with us, invite your friends and neighbors.  By continuing this conversation, we 
continue to work together to erase the stigma of mental illness and make it safe to share our stories.   
 
What stories will this building of ours hear, what life will it continue to see and hold?  I like thinking of it 
recording each moment, from generation to generation, capturing the sounds of laughter and tears.  I pray 
that continue to create the safe space together to welcome those moments, for everyone. 
 
Grace and Peace, 
Leigh 
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Mission Resource  
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Financials, Building and Grounds 

 

Faith Exploration Team News 
Area of Responsibility 

Bible study, Christian formation (all ages) 
 

Hospitality/Fellowship  
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Hospitality, Fellowship 

Last Phase of Re-roofing Project Complete 

New Early Morning Service Begins this Month 
Pastor Leigh met with those interested in having an 
early meditative service on Sundays.  It will not be 
meant as a second full service but rather a meditative 
time for those who wish to participate.  It will be 20 to 
30 minutes long beginning at 8:30 AM. Plans are still 
being developed.  If interested talk to Pastor Leigh.  
The early service will be in the new Chapel. 
 

Liturgy Group  The liturgy group has been meeting 
Wednesdays at 10 am.  It is a very rewarding, 
thought provoking time.  If you’re free Wednesday 
mornings you should come and give it a try! 

Our sanctuary will look a little different with new 
carpeting. It was fun worshipping in the Great Hall, 
but I am looking forward to being back in our lovely 
sanctuary. A very special thank you to Jacq 
Skeffington and his hard working crew.  
 
Communion and Rededication Service We will not 
have communion Sunday September 2nd . Instead we 
are planning a rededication of our sanctuary on 
September 23rd. This special service will include 
communion, a message from our Executive Presbyter, 
Scott Lumsden, piano and organ music. I hope that 
you will be able to attend! 
 
Brownie Carver, Worship Elder 

 

Buildings and Grounds Can you believe it’s 
September already? Where did this Summer go?  
Thanks to all who helped with the Annual Yard 
Sale August 3rd and especially to Barb Huff for 
coordinating volunteers again this year. Not only 
did we receive donations of $1,600.00, we enjoyed 
a wonderful day of sharing thoughts and stories 
with islanders and visitors. Many also stopped in to 
admire the sanctuary and the rest of the building. 
The building is once again abuzz with activity as 
teachers, future students and parents prepare 
classrooms, play fields and gardens for Carpe 
Diem Primary and Creative Preschool. Special 
thanks to Chris Coldeen for repairs in the preschool 
classrooms and to Here Theime, Sheryl Lehman 
and Kathy O’Laughlin for the hours they put in 
over the summer tending and watering the 
grounds. I’m always amazed to notice something 
different in the small garden near the north entrance 
which they lovingly transformed in the spring 
“The King of Pane” did a wonderful Job cleaning 
all our windows, both inside and out, at a very 
reasonable rate as did Kenny Judd, stripping and 
resealing the bathroom floors in the nursery and 
adjacent to the sanctuary. 
Contractors are busy now clearing the brush along 
the west side of the parking lot behind the church. 
They will soon replace the broken-down pieces of 
fence along that line with a new continuous chain 
link fence. We hope this will cut down on the foot 
traffic, trash and vandalism we’ve experienced in 
the parking lot and provide a safer environment in 
the south end play yard. 
 

Blessings,  
Jacq Skeffington, Mission Resource Elder 

 
 
 

Summer Suppers     Summer suppers were well 
attended and everyone thought them fun and 
informative. A hearty THANKS! to the following for 
hosting: Barbara Zue, Jan and Nancy  vanRoessel, Ben 
and Nancy Tucker, Bob and Carol  Spangler, 
Elizabeth Loveness, Claudia and Al Ross Weston, 
Thomas Abraham,  Lindsay and Dana Hofman and 
Susan and Larry Commeree. 
 
Gratitude – Harvest Supper in November   Save the 
date,  Saturday, November 9th.    We will celebrate 
volunteers and the grace with which all of our 
members and friends of VPC have served our 
congregation and community throughout the past year. 
 
Elizabeth Loveness, Hospitality Elder 

Adult formation – The Sunday morning adult class 
will meet on September 15th at 9 am.  We will 
discuss The Agile Church by Dwight 
Zscheile. Participants can get the book from the 
office. 
  
The  VPC book club will meet at 6pm on 
September 27th at the Ross-Westons.  We will 
discuss Chicago by Brian Doyle.  Potluck.  
		
Al Ross Weston, Faith Exploration Elder 
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Worship  
Team News 

Areas of Responsibility 
Sacraments celebration, music program, 
readers, bulletin, ecumenical worship,  

church décor 

Purposeful Service  
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
Scholarship, Mary’s Place Worship,  

IFCH Dinners, Mission Partner Relations 

Information about Hospital District Vote  Mark 
your calendars!  On September 15th Mary Bergman 
and Annie Miksch will explain sustained healthcare 
on Vashon at our coffee hour.  Bring a friend to hear 
the background and meaning of the Public Hospital 
District on which you will vote in November.   This 
small group approach seems to be the best way to get 
complicated information out and everyone’s questions 
answered. It feeds accurate information into the Island 
grapevine!  
Mary’s Place Thank you!     Thanks to ALL who 
made the Mary's Place Picnic a truly unique event 
once again.  Your delicious food, transport to and 
from ferry, setting up, cleaning up, providing music, 
etc etc.  We couldn't have done it without you.  It 
means so very much to the women who come to the 
picnic.  I hope we can continue providing these 
women such a great time on Vashon and look forward 
to this event next year. 
 
Elizabeth Loveness, Purposeful Service Elder 
 

Invitation and Outreach 
Team News 

Area of Responsibility 
New Members and Discipleship,  

Evangelism and Invitation 

Meet and Greets have been going on all summer. 
We are getting to know Leigh better because of 
them but, additionally, we are getting to know one 
another better too! The pictures below are of the 
gathering for the “west side” families.  We fell into 
telling what we were doing in the late 1960s. As we 
went around the table we all learned a great deal 
about each one’s “early- often pre-Vashon” years. 

 
Book Club Selections by Month 

 
Sept       Turtles All the Way 
Down                         
Oct.        Bobby 
Kennedy                                        
Nov        Souls in the Hands of a Tender 
God   
Dec.        Maya Angelou  ( Books about or by 
her) 
Jan.         Small Great Things    
Feb.        Homegoing                                       
          Mar.       The Other Alcott    
Apr.        The Devil in the White City       

 
			Biker Sunday! 

 
Biker Sunday!  Many 
thanks to all who brought 
delicious treats to share 
with Seattle Vintage 
Motorcycle Enthusiasts on 
their annual Vashon run.  
And also to those who 
handled the logistics of 
setting up and taking down 
tables, brewed the coffee, 
made sure the table 
remained well stocked and 
greeted visitors with warm 
smiles through the morning. 
This annual effort by VPC 
members is appreciated and 
remembered very much by 
VME members. 
 
Larry Commeree,  
 

Guest Speaker    Bruce Baker will be preaching on 
September 8th while Leigh is on a retreat.  
 
Please contact Brownie Carver if you would like to 
serve on the Worship Committee. 
bc2vashon@centurytel.net 
 
Brownie Carver, Worship Elder 

First Friday     Join us Friday, September 6th for 
homemade ice cream and marshmallows by the fire 
pit in the front yard. Greet your neighbors  
Motorcycle Sunday     Sunday, September 8 is 
"Motorcycle Sunday", when hundreds of Vintage 
Motorcycle Enthusiasts come to Vashon. The 
hospitality committee is organizing a refreshment 
table again, to be set up outside in front of the church. 
Please plan to donate cookies etc., homemade or 
purchased. This coming Sunday we will have a sign-
up sheet for volunteers to help set up by 8 am, and 
then to attend the table, and clean up at the finish. 
Please plan to help out in whatever way possible for 
this outreach 
BIKE DRIVE for the community September 14th 
9AM - 1PM at the church. We are working with Bike 
Works of Seattle to recycle bike (bikeworks.org). 
They refurbish bikes for use in their programs or give 
away bikes, or upcycle parts, both locally and 
internationally. Bike Works accepts all bikes, bike 
parts and bike accessories, but they are especially in 
need of bikes in good condition, particularly these 
types of bikes:  

20-inch wheel BMX-style bikes �                             
24- and 26-inch wheel mountain bikes�              
Road bikes of any size, especially smaller road 
bikes.  

We are in need of volunteers to work that day, recycle 
any bikes you have, tell friends and neighbors to 
bring in their bikes, someone to put up event posters 
around town, trucks and trailers to haul bikes to 
BikeWorks in Seattle.  

This is a great project for outreach - helping the 
community, recycling - a win for all.  

Barb Huff, Invitation and Outreach Elder 
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Clerk’s Corner 
 
Session held its monthly meeting August 13 with all 
elders present. The Time of Congregational Listening 
was discussed and all agreed that it was a very 
productive gathering and more should be held in the 
future. The published ministry areas of the church are 
in need of updating. Each elder is expected to review 
and update his/her area by the next session meeting. 
Barb is continuing to work on a fund-raising event 
for the Food Bank. It will be a square dance event 
that will probably be held in January or February. 
Jacq and Chris Coldeen worked hard to remove 
skeletal remains and debris from rodents behind the 
walls of one of the preschool rooms in the basement. 
Members submitted written reports for their teams’ 
activities. 
 
Diana Lilje, Clerk of Session 
 
 

Thoughts from the Deacons  
 

I can’t because…… 
 

I sometimes hear myself making excuses. “I can’t 
help with the IFCH dinner because I did it last 
month and…. I can’t go to church on Sunday 
because the kids need me to ….. I can’t make a 
meal for someone who has been in the hospital 
because I don’t know what they can eat…. I can’t 
give him a ride to that meeting because…..I have to 
leave right after church so I don’t can’t help with 
coffee…I don’t feel well so I can’t….I can’t help 
with that because I have never done it before….I 
can’t be on that committee because I have too much 
to do at home. I am short of money this month so I 
can’t…. Some one else needs to take her to the Dr 
because I can’t…. I can’t take time to read the Bible 
this morning because “I can’t” springs far too often 
to our lips when asked to do something for others. 
If I believe that I show God’s love for his world 
through my actions and hands then I need to reach 
out more and stop being so quick to say “I can’t 
because….”  What if the next time you said a 
prayer, God replied “I can’t listen right now to your 
concerns because….” Or if we had a God that was 
not available for worship on Sunday because…. But 
just as God is always available to us so we must 
always be available to show his love to others.  And 
I can’t is simply not a good excuse. 
   
Deacon Sue Weston 

 

A thoughtful moment at Mary’s Place Picnic 
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Calendar for September 2019 
(all events at VPC unless otherwise stated) 

Sept 
1  Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
1      Sunday Worship Service at 10 AM   Communion Service 
5      Session Meeting   4:30 PM 
6      First Friday Ice Cream Event 6-8 PM 
8      Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
8      Sunday Worship Service 10 AM   
8      Motorcycle Sunday Outreach 
14    Bike Recycle Event 
15    Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM  
15    Adult Faith Formation Class 9 AM 
15    Sunday Worship Service 10 AM  
15    Information Coffee Hour on Hospital District 11 AM 
22    Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
22    Adult Faith Formation Class 9 AM 

 22    Sunday Worship Service 10 AM   
            26    IFCH Meal supplied by VPC   5:30 PM 

27    VPC Book Club 6 PM at Ross Weston’s 
28    Mental Health Forum  9-Noon   
29    Morning Prayer Service 8:30 AM 
29    Combined Sunday Worship Service 10 AM  at VUMC   

Please note:  Dates, times and events may change after publication.  Refer to the weekly e-News 
or Sunday bulletin for confirmation of details. 

ONGOING ACTIVITIES 
 

Text Study in VPC Chapel on Mondays Noon (except Labor Day) 
Fellowship Breakfast at Sporty’s on Tuesdays 9 AM.  

 Bible Study meets the 1st and 3rd Saturdays  10 AM (See enews for start date) 


